## **Standing Committee Annual Report**

Name of Committee or Council:

**Campus Safety and Roads Committee** 

Chair:

**Matt Jones** 

Meeting Dates in Current Year:

Nov 26, Feb 26, Mar 27

Major Activities or Accomplishments:

The Campus Safety and Roads Committee met three times this year. On November 26, 2007 we discussed the replacement of sidewalks and the ADA compliance. We also discussed Robin Reed's proposals for 1. redesigning the 8<sup>th</sup> St./College St. parking lot to allow for four additional parking spaces; 2. assigning proper parking permits to motorcycle riders. The parking redesign was slightly altered and implemented. As for 2., motorcycle riders currently purchase a black parking sticker, regardless of their faculty/staff or student status, and there does not seem to exist any designated motorcycle parking on campus. We suggest creating red motorcycle stickers for faculty/staff, green motorcycle stickers for students, etc.

It was suggested the rock "AP" in the bowl be altered to a space more amenable to gathering, such as a "natural" amphitheatre. I don't believe this issue falls within our charge, and if we are to consider such topics in the future, we ask that our charge be slightly altered to reflect this and name changed to "Campus Safety, Roads, and Grounds". We considered the issue and the proposal was met with mixed emotions. Some committee members felt the "AP" lends identity to the university; others favored function over form. An attractive, natural amphitheatre might be a relatively inexpensive project for small-scale community events, live music, plays, or occasional outdoor class.

Because the "AP" was discussed, we felt at liberty to contemplate the concrete poles growing out of the sidewalk on Browning Drive. Mr. Ballen assured us they are for the safety of people walking on the sidewalks. We discussed ways one might reroute traffic so the road could be converted to a walkway or park, eliminating the need for a pole garden, but none seemed feasible. It has been suggested if the poles remain to allow the art students to paint them.

The second and third meetings occurred February 26 and March 27 for exclusively reviewing the APSU Emergency Preparedness Basic Plan. The Plan appears to be a lengthy outline of what capacities departments responding to emergencies will actually operate and how they will communicate. The Plan lacks specific details, but we are told the responding departments will provide them. Chief Lantz Biles was gracious enough to make many changes, and I am submitting the latest copy of the Plan to you for approval (see attached). It was suggested the Safety and Roads Committee review the Plan periodically, perhaps annually. I especially appreciated Joanne Shepard's rather thorough review of this lengthy document.

## Howard, Penny

rom:

Hall, Timothy [hallt@apsu.edu] Thursday, July 10, 2008 9:45 AM

To:

Howard, Penny

Subject:

FW: Campus Safety and Roads Committee Report

Attachments:

Basic Plan Emergency Preparedness - Received march08 (2).doc

For filing. Tim

From: Jones, Matthew

Sent: Friday, May 16, 2008 4:08 PM

To: Hall, Timothy

Subject: Campus Safety and Roads Committee Report

May 16, 2008

Subject: Campus Safety and Roads Committee Report

Greetings President Hall,

The Campus Safety and Roads Committee met three times this year. On November 26, 2007 we discussed the replacement of sidewalks and the ADA compliance. We also discussed Robin Reed's proposals for 1. redesigning the 8<sup>th</sup> St./College St. parking lot to allow for four additional parking spaces; 2. assigning proper parking permits to motorcycle riders. The parking redesign was slightly altered and implemented. As for 2., totorcycle riders currently purchase a black parking sticker, regardless of their faculty/staff or student status, and there does not seem to exist any designated motorcycle parking on campus. We suggest creating red motorcycle stickers for faculty/staff, green motorcycle stickers for students, etc.

It was suggested the rock "AP" in the bowl be altered to a space more amenable to gathering, such as a "natural" amphitheatre. I don't believe this issue falls within our charge, and if we are to consider such topics in the future, we ask that our charge be slightly altered to reflect this and name changed to "Campus Safety, Roads, and Grounds". We considered the issue and the proposal was met with mixed emotions. Some committee members felt the "AP" lends identity to the university; others favored function over form. An attractive, natural amphitheatre might be a relatively inexpensive project for small-scale community events, live music, plays, or occasional outdoor class.

Because the "AP" was discussed, we felt at liberty to contemplate the concrete poles growing out of the sidewalk on Browning Drive. Mr. Ballen assured us they are for the safety of people walking on the sidewalks. We discussed ways one might reroute traffic so the road could be converted to a walkway or park, eliminating the need for a pole garden, but none seemed feasible. It has been suggested if the poles remain to allow the art students to paint them.

The second and third meetings occurred February 26 and March 27 for exclusively reviewing the APSU Emergency Preparedness Basic Plan. The Plan appears to be a lengthy outline of what capacities departments responding to emergencies will actually operate and how they will communicate. The Plan lacks specific details, but we are told the responding departments will provide them. Chief Lantz Biles was gracious enough 3 make many changes, and I am submitting the latest copy of the Plan to you for approval (see attached). It was suggested the Safety and Roads Committee review the Plan periodically, perhaps annually. I especially appreciated Joanne Shepard's rather thorough review of this lengthy document.

I apologize for communicating these matters s	so late. As the spring semester	er is over, I am finally able to purge
of few layers of jobs from my desk. Please do	not hesitate to contact me fo	r anything all and enjoy the summer.

`est,

Matt

Matthew Jones
Chair, Campus Safety and Roads Committee
Assistant Professor of Mathematics
jonesmatt@apsu.edu
931/221-7814